
The Port District

Master Sign Program  (P23-116)
City Council Meetings of June 24, 2024 and July 8, 2024

Bethany Grubbs, Planner III



This is a request to create a Master Sign Program for the

Port District Planned Unit Development (PUD). This

program provides a mechanism for the mixed-use

development to establish a structural framework for the

provision of a coherent system of signs for all

developments within the Port District and provides for

signs that are complimentary to the natural riverfront

setting that would supersede the City’s sign regulations.

Summary



Location Map

Direction Land Use Zoning Existing Use

North OSR/OSP OSR/OSC City of Port St. Lucie 

Botanical Gardens

South RM PUD The Anchorage 

condominiums

East RL RS-2 Single-family 

residences

West OSP OSC North Fork of the St. 

Lucie River



The Port District’s mixed-use nature and multiple
destinations necessitate a deviation from the standard
signage regulations, which limit ground signs to one per
street frontage. Given that the development has a single
property frontage on Westmoreland Boulevard, the existing
regulation allowing only one ground sign is insufficient. The
development comprises several distinct subdistricts,
including the Historic Home and Lodge, Pioneer Park, the
River Food Garden, the Board Walk, the Event Lawn, and the
Overwater Stage.

Justification statement



Each of these subdistricts requires distinct signage to ensure
proper identification. To address this, the proposed signage
plan includes the installation of secondary monument signs
at the entrances of each subdistrict. These subdistricts
include the Historic Home and Lodge, Pioneer Park, the
River Food Garden, the Board Walk, the Event Lawn, and the
Overwater Stage.

Justification statement



In addition, the Port District functions as an important
gateway, with key access points including Pioneer Park, the
Botanical Gardens, Veterans Memorial Parkway, and Lyngate
Drive. Gateway signs at these access points will facilitate
navigation for visitors entering the park.

Justification statement



City Sign Code Comparison for Permanent Signs



The Planning and Zoning Board recommended approval

of the proposed Master Sign Program at their June 4, 2024

meeting.

Recommendation


